



# CITY OF West Linn

## ROSEMONT SUMMIT NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

### MEETING MINUTES

Thursday, April 5<sup>th</sup>, 2018

7:00 PM – West Linn Adult Community Center

---

#### 1. Call to Order

- Meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM

#### 2. Approved Agenda

- Minutes from March 1<sup>st</sup> 2018 approved

#### 3. Treasurer's report: \$7540.71 bank statement passed around same as last month.

#### 4. New Business:

- Sahallie Illahee Park Volunteer event on April 21<sup>st</sup>. This will be a quarterly event. Post card for event that Julie Murray will pay for needs to have "sponsored by" somewhere on it, add RSVP, coffee & Donuts, city supplies bags and big bin to put debris. Bring your own tools, gloves and dress warm. We will be pulling Ivy, pruning and leaf pick up. See if we can get a cub scout or another club to come. A neighbor will work on this. Ask Starbucks to donate coffee. Authorized and approved to spend up to \$100 for food and coffee. Motioned by John Cahail and Stan 2<sup>nd</sup> it. John will get donuts and, if needed he will get letter head. Motioned that it was okay for Julie to pay, make and send out postcards.
- West Linn High School parking- neighborhood has parking by permit only. Youth advisory came up with a plan and presented to city council and they were shot down. Counselor Cummings who was a mediator was asked to be removed since she lives in the Bolton neighborhood and was thought to be impartial. Need more people to be involved and awareness to the issue. There is an activity bus to help with transportation.

#### 5. Old Business:

- City of West Linn General Obligation Bond- David gave out spread sheet on what the city has designated money for. Transportation as 10<sup>th</sup> St. improvements, would like to add a

2<sup>nd</sup> turn lane. Adjusting the signal, estimated 5 million. Went over chart and why odot isn't paying for this. Invest in Hwy 43- 2 million to make a design. City facilities is very controversial, due to a strong desire to make the old firehouse into a community center and move the food pantry there. There is little parking here if they do the road improvements. Money designated to library to add generator but again this has little parking and does not hold very many people. Several people said they would like to see the city work with the school district to use their space in case of a disaster, so the community could meet there. We should all take a good look at the bond to see how the money is allocated as it doesn't seem to be well thought out. City council has spent a lot of money to get the bond on the ballot. Next city meeting is April 9<sup>th</sup> and will be a good one to go too, people should go as individuals and not as a Neighborhood association. Motioned for David to go to the city meeting.

- Horton Rd median strip restoration project- All done, looks great.
- Locating and designing street signs for the Neighborhood Association- moved to next meeting
- Pedestrian safety improvements on Pimlico Drive and Summit Street- moved to next meeting

#### 6. Community Comments:

- Shannon Lane- still working on buying the property. Will city look at structures added to development. We will table this till next meeting and bring John Williams from the city to address this. Although all structures would have to be approved by the city. Abby will be back up for notifications on land use in case David misses any.

7. Next meeting Thursday May 3<sup>rd</sup>, 2018 at 7pm.

8. Adjourn: 8:20pm